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9:00AM -  SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 
  10:00AM -  FELLOWSHIP TIME 
10:30AM -  WORSHIP SERVICE  

REV.  W ILL  COLEY,  PASTOR 

  
Hello Parkman, 
 

Paulôs letter to the church in Ephesus is an amazing letter that is so applicable today. God is still keeping His promise that He made to      
Abraham thousands of years ago. ñNow the Lord said to Abram, ñGo from your country and your kindred and your fatherôs house to 
the land that I will show you. And I will make you a great nation, and I will bless you and make your name great, so that you will be a 
blessing.ò (Genesis 12:1,2). God has been doing the work since day 1 when it comes to drawing His people to Him. God has been doing the 
work at bringing about redemption. God also though, has been doing the work through His people, that He has had planned from the very  
beginning.  
The question though, that must be asked is this ï are you following the Lord. Ephesians 4:17 states, ñNow this I say and testify in the Lord, 
that you must no longer walk as the Gentiles do, in the futility of their minds.ò Tie this in with Ephesians 5:1, ñTherefore be imitators of 
God, as beloved children.ò We are called to ñexamine ourselvesò 2 Corinthians 13:5 in light of the scriptures. We are not to examine    
ourselves and compare how we act with other people. We are to examine ourselves in light of scripture and what we are commanded to do. 
This is very different from what many people in the ñchurchò have done. Most often what you have seen is someone looking at someone else 
and thinking, ñI am acting or doing better than that person.ò We have to remember that the Spirit is now living in us working through us. 
As we wind down our walk through the letter to the church in Ephesus the challenge for us is to imitate God, as individuals, but also as the 
body of Christ. Paulôs letter is one that points to what the Body of Christ is supposed to look like. Too often in our culture though, we see 
churches that donôt look that different than the Israelites coming out of Egypt. We look like people who have witnessed the works and miracles 
of God, but in the end donôt truly trust God. We look like people who have heard about the greatest of God, but quickly forget that God truly is 
great. We look like people who think that we have to take care of ourselves, instead of relying on God for everything. 
This is why over the next several months we are going to walk through the book of Exodus. Exodus is a powerful reminder of Godôs            
faithfulness. What we will see through the book of Exodus is five main themes about how great our God is. We will see the theme of Godôs 
presence, how God keeps His promises, how God delivers those who are his from bondage, how God sacrifices for us, and finally we will see 
Godôs power.  
The importance of the book of Exodus in our lives today is so powerful. We often feel like the Israelites who were in bondage on a day to day 
basis. We recognize that there is a God, but we get bogged down with trying to get through our daily lives that we forget that God is right there 
with us. God still is at work, the question is, are you following Him when He calls you out of bondage.  
This is why the body of Christ is so important in our day and age. Jesus gave us our marching orders, ñGo and make more disciples.ò We are 
to go and draw more people to God, allowing God to work through us to bring about His glory, drawing more and more of His children out of 
darkness, out of bondage. We are called to imitate God in bringing about deliverance in a lost and dying world. 
More often than not though, the body of Christ looks a lot like the Israelites wandering through the wilderness. Havenôt you ever wondered why 
they spent 40 years wandering, when they could have just spent a few months traveling? I know, many of us have heard the story when we 
were children, or weôve read through the bible a few times, and maybe weôve even heard a few sermons on it. But have you ever sat down, 
read it, and really through about it. They spent 40 years because they didnôt trust God enough to do what God asked them to do.  
This is our story. We spend so much time wandering aimlessly through our lives, knowing that there is a God, but in the end we wander about 
thinking to ourselves, ñthere has to be more to life than this.ò Some start to understand the importance of trusting God as they get closer to 
retirement age. They start to realize that they could have been more productive with their life, they could have shown Godôs glory and trusted 
Him more in areas. They realize that if they had trusted God more, maybe their lives would have been less stressful.  
God is a truly person being who desires to show His love to His people. Those who have put their trust in Him and have stepped out ï who 
have stopped looking like the gentiles ï and started imitating God, they are not superstars. They are people who try and draw attention to 
themselves. They are people who truly want Godôs glory to be shown to the whole world. They want God to be recognized for the awesome 
God that He is. This is what our call is today.  
 

Letôs explore how God has been taking care of His people since the beginning, but letôs not just look at it from a distance. Letôs be people who 
step out in faith right here in our families, in our churches, and in our communities, and letôs be people who truly trust that God is in control. 
God Bless 

Pastor Will 

         Parkman  Congregational  Church  

Http://facebook.com/parkmanchurch
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Exodus 3:14 ñGod said to Moses, ñI AM WHO I AM.ò And He said, 

ñSay this to the people of Israel, ñI AM has sent me to you.ò 

I remember a seminary Hebrew prof who commented on why Moses has to ask 

the Lord by what name should I tell them if they ask me who sent me. He said 

that the Israelites had been in Egypt for 400 years, living in an area where there were countless gods. He went on 

to say that the Israelites, as thought by many scholars and rabbiôs, had forgotten the name of the God of Abraham, 

Isaac, and Jacob.  

The Israelites had heard stories that were passed down from generation to generation about how God has       

promised Abraham that they would be as numerous as the stars, yet in their time in Egypt they had become like the 

Egyptians. They had taken on the customs of the Egyptians. They had learned the gods of the Egyptians. They ate 

and looked like the Egyptians in all thing but one ï they were Israelites.  

In the midst of this thriving culture that literally saved them from death because of the severe famine, the Israelites 

had forgotten who God was. Are we any different? We live in a very affluent culture that definitely doesnôt serve the 

one true God. Have we forgotten who God is? How applicable is Paulôs letter to the Ephesians ï specifically where 

Paul tells them to stop acting like the gentileôs and to be imitators of God ï to us today? 

 

 

Ephesians: what the Body of Christ looks like 

Exodus 

 

9/3 - Ephesians 6:1-9                                 Obey 

9/10 - Ephesians 6:10-24                          Finally 

9/17 - Exodus 1-15                               Our Story 

9/24 - Exodus 1:1-2:8     God keeps His promise 

 

       SEPTEMBER SCRIPTURE    
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 SEPTEMBER 2017 
 

2 - Tom & Jan GothamǄ 

7 -  Joe Wells 

11 - Wyatt Hostetler 

16 - Diane Beeman 

17 - Cody & Crystal KickǄ 

22 - Tom Gotham 

23 - Martha Barcikowski 

28 - Rosemarie Ogrinc 

 

Feed- A- Friend Free Meal 
Wednesday, September 30th, 2017 

From 5:00 - 6:30 pm 
SERVING 

LASAGNA! 
 

Everyone is welcome - Bring a friend! 
Parkman Congregational Church 

18265 Madison Road 
(Route 528, just north of Route 422) 

Parkman, OH 44080 
Church phone: 440-548-4829 

                                                           
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

    The trustees have a work day planned for Sept. 23rd, with a rain date of the 30th. We will start at 

9:00 and end around noon, unless everything is done earlier. A list of jobs that need done will be    

posted on the upstairs bulletin by the coat rack. Tools and equipment will be provided, unless you    

prefer to use your own.  Thank you to all who can help. Also, if that Saturday is not convenient, we will 

be gathering on Sept. 12th at 6:30 to do some other jobs. Please be careful on the south side towards 

the front and around the old cellar door, as there are several yellow jackets nests close to the ground 

and around the windows. they will be taken care of A.S.A.P.  A new blind is being purchased for the 

nursery/cry room. God has continued to bless us!  

 In Christ's service, Kathy Imhof, Andy Light, Fred Ogrinc, and David Smith  
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Administrative Council Minutes August 24, 2017 
 
The Administrative Council met on August 24, 2017 in the old sanctuary with the following present: Gail 
Duchscherer, Dave Smith, Frank Bosak, Fred and Rosie Ogrinc, Jan Gotham, Denise Villers, Kathy Imhof, 
Laurie Hauser, Kevin and Bonnie Phile, and Diane Beeman. 
  
Kevin Phile called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm; Frank Bosak opened with prayer. Minutes from the July 
27, 2017 meeting were read and approved as read. 
  
Treasurerôs Report ïThe checking account had a beginning balance of $141.04 as of June 30, 2017. After 
receipts in the amount of $13,871.23 and checks in the amount of $13,649.22 leaving an ending balance of 
$363.05 as of July 31, 2017. The savings account had a beginning and ending balance of $10,077.16 as of 
July 31, 2017. 
Trustees ï Work day is September 23, list will be posted on bulletin board. Kathy Imhof will not be there, 
and Dave Smith may not be there. There will be supplies and a list of things to be done. Kathy checked into 
seal coating the asphalt, Jeff Ziegler said it should not be done for 3-4 years, then every other year after 
that. Laurie said we will have to pay $70 annually for the church PO box in Parkman unless we want to put 
up a mailbox. It has been discussed to have a mailbox installed at the end of the church driveway. Kathy  
Imhof, Tom Gotham and Bob Johnson have been painting the south entrance. It is still in progress. Trustees 
have a work evening September 12 if anyone is interested in helping.  
Elders ï No report. 
Deacons ï No report. 
Missions ï Community Outreach went well. We would have liked to have had more people, only about 20 
or so people showed, but felt it was still worth doing. Laurie would like to thank all those that helped. The 
next thing is the veteransô dinner on September 13, we are already getting reservations. It has been         
advertised in Middlefield post and will be advertised again on August 30 as well as on Facebook and the 
churchôs website. There will be a sign-up sheet for people to help.  
Worship ïSunday, August 27 Brain Westover will be joining Pastor Will Coley with a special joint service. 
We have coordinated with Brianôs church that they will watch the service, and then hold their own service 
afterward. Go Day is the work day in Middlefield with all churchôs united on one goal on Saturday, October 
28, and then October 29 will be a united service held at the Cardinal High School. We will not hold Sunday 
School or church service at Parkman, so that all can attend the united service there.  
Christian Fellowship ï A dozen or so people went to the Akron Zoo, and stopped at Cracker Barrel in 
Rootstown for dinner afterward. The progressive dinner will be September 9 beginning at 5:30 p.m. at the 
Lombardo home for appetizers. Salad location to be determined, main course will be at Denise Villers and 
desserts will be at the parsonage. October will be the Canopy Walk at the Holden Arboretum in Kirtland. 
Date TBD.  
Womenôs Fellowship ï There were 20 people or so that attended the church dinner at the Red Hawk Bar & 
Grill. There will be a work night in the storage room on September 11 at 6:30 pm. All went well preparing for 
the Gothamôs anniversary celebration, and yes, Tom and Jan did have a good time! 
Christian Education ï Story hour went very well this year with 4 children from our own church that came 
almost every week, and then 14 other area children attended as well. Gail is desperate for people to sign up 
to help teach childrenôs Sunday School. 
Ministry Placement ï Itôs time to start thinking and praying about slate of officers for next year. 
Pastorôs Report ï No report 
New Business ï Reminder of a special meeting to elect Frank Bosak as an elder immediately after church 
on Sunday, August 27, 2017.  
  
Kevin Phile closed the meeting at 8:00 pm.  Those in attendance circled in prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Diane Beeman, Clerk  
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CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weôve made some plans for 2017 activities ï so get out your calendar and pencil us in! 
 

Many of these are opportunities for you to bring your friends & neighbors and expose them to your church 
family without the pressure of a ñchurch serviceò. 

 

September 9th ï Saturday evening 

 Progressive Dinner 

Looking for host homes ï Contact a member of the Christian Fellowship Ministry to volunteer. 
 

 

October ï Fall Outing 

 Canopy Walk or an evening at the Observatory 
 

December 1st ï Friday evening ï 6:00 p.m.   

               Hanging of the Greens  (Pizza provided - come help decorate the 
church for Christmas) 

December 16th - Saturday - 6:00 p.m.  Adultsô Christmas Potluck Dinner and Chinese Gift Exchange 
 

 

 

January 5th (2018) -Friday - 6:00 p.m. Un-decorating at PCC - (Soups & grilled cheese provided for dinner before we 
begin) 

 

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions about our churchôs social activities, please contact                                     
a member of our committee. 

                         Denise Villers - 440-548-2939   Rose Ogrinc - 440-781-6524   Judee Lombardo - 440-532-0278    

                                Bonnie Phile - 440-548-4815   Denise Toth - 440-632-0278   Barb Thorn - 440-548-2712 
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Long Term                  
Prayer Requests 

 

Richard Gates                           

Dan Patterson 

George Webb                           
George Metts                                    

Roger Komandt, Jr. 

Jean Giles                                         

Tony Mayer  

Charlie Dale 

Vickie Salyer 

Pat Bosak 

Matt Hering 

Phyllis Thomas 

Irene Peairs 

Kay Hanus 

Stephanie Ogrinc 

Mason Murray  

Georgia Hatten 

 A.K.                           

Dan Hatten                                     

Diane Pettey 

Mike Kler 

Steve P. 

Carol Day 

Debbie H. 

Ruth Kirk 

Ron  

Don Villers 

Mary Scallosi 

Chris Reese 

Mark Hedde 

Susan Guy 

Mary R. 

Rena 

Shelley Janssen 

Gladys Ferry 

Marsha Russell 

David A. 

 

 

 

 The Pines at Brooks House 

18122 Claridon-Troy Road 

Hiram, OH 44234     

Pat Bosak - #1122   

Jean Giles - #1211 
 ̀

 

August prayer & praise requests 

 

À Connie C. - Stomach issues  

ÀBob - Recovering heart surgery 

ÀA.K. - Colon being removed 

ÀDavid A. - Cancer, having lump 
in Lung removed 

ÀMarsha R. - Hospitalized with a 
stroke 

ÀAngie - Serious health issues 
with her pregnancy, for safe   
delivery 

ÀAll those fighting Cancer Godôs 
peace and strength 

ÀChris - shoulder pain 

ÀPres. Trump and all in leader-
ship, wisdom! 

ÀShelley - Battling with Cancer 

ÀFamilies dealing with grief 

À Kids returning to school  

ÀA man whoôs wife left him for 
another man and took his 
daughter  

ÀTeen athlete with a severe   
ankle injury 

 

 

ÀColleen R. - as she begins 
chemo  for Pancreatic Cancer, 

Stage 3   

ÀStruggling marriages   

ÀGladys Ferry ïBlind in one eye, 
surgery 9/13 to save other eye  

ÀJoe  , Shoulder surgery 

ÀTexas residents, esp. my   
brother Al. 

ÀJack & Maryðboth have health 
issues 

ÀThose battling with grief 

ÀCaroline N.  She is having a 
hard time with her Lupus making 

her very sick 

ÀDavid A. removal of tumor & 
partial removal lf Lung. Speedy 

recovery. 

 

 



 

7 

 

 
      
 
 
 
 
 
August - We didnôt have a meeting, instead around 18 of us went to the Red Hawk Grill in Concord for 
dinner. Sorry for those who couldnôt make it, you missed a good meal. The Jambalaya was a big hit. We 
all enjoyed our meals along with good fellowship with one another. 

 

Congratulations to Tom and Jan Gotham for their 50th wedding anniversary party.  Everything went well 
and was so nice to see friends we havenôt seen in a while. 

 

The month of September -  Our meeting will be Monday, September 11th at the church. We will be having 
a work night and going through all the old flowers and getting rid of things that are old; things we donôt 
use any more will go to next yearôs Trash and Treasure Sale. If you would like to join us, please be at the 
church at 7:00 pm and please bring a small snack to share. 

 

Submitted by Judee Lombardo 

 

                           

 
 

 

 

Brian & Eva Holsinger will be visiting with us on �7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\���� 

�6�H�S�W�H�P�E�H�U�������V�W���D�W�������������S�P in the Church Sanctuary.   

     There will be refreshments in the Social Hall following the event.   

  


